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Ms Stella Duburiya, SPC RRRT Country Focal Officer facilitating community 
discussions on the draft Nauru Domestic Violence and Family Protection Bill. 
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Nauru’s Domestic Violence and Family Protection Act 2017 came into force 
on 1 June 2017. This follows quickly after the enactment of the Child 
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Protection and Welfare Act 2016. Through these reforms, the Government of 
Nauru is establishing a protective legislative framework for women and 
children.

The drafting of the Domestic Violence and Family Protection Act 2017 was 
supported by the Pacific Community’s Regional Rights Resource Team 
(RRRT). Nauru is the 11th Pacific country to enact family protection 
legislation. Funded under the Australian aid program’s Pacific Women 
Shaping Pacific Development initiative, RRRT drew on its experiences in 
working with a number of those countries on the drafting process to provide 
assistance in Nauru.

In 2015, the Nauruan Minister for Home Affairs, the Hon Charmaine Scotty, 
requested that RRRT draft the Domestic Violence and Family Protection Bill. 
RRRT hosted a senior legal drafter from the Department of Justice and 
Nauru’s Chief Financial Officer at its Suva office to work on the Bill. Extensive 
consultations were part of the process including with duty bearers and 
communities before the Bill was passed by Parliament in December 2016. A 
Family Protection and Coordination Committee will monitor progress under 
the legislation. Development of an implementation plan and training for 
service providers are underway.

This built on UNICEF’s work with the Government of Nauru to pass the Child 
Protection and Welfare Act 2016 a year earlier, also supported by Pacific 
Women. That Act was passed prior to Nauru submitting its first report to the 
United Nations Committee on the Rights of the Child in October 2016. Nauru 
is one of just four Pacific countries that have taken steps to enact national 
child protection laws in support of its ratification of the Convention on the 
Rights of the Child.

Continuing its support for implementation, UNICEF conducted a three-day 
orientation on the Act for 16 government personnel in April 2017. Staff from 
the Child Protection Division, Women’s Affairs, Safe House, Youth Affairs, 
Police Domestic Violence Unit, Education and Health learned about the 
contents of the Act, case management and undertook a mapping exercise of 
existing services and referral mechanisms.

Political will and community support to address child protection and domestic 
violence is significant. Minister Scotty has commended the legislation as a
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‘milestone in ensuring that our laws not only protect and 
safeguard us, but also educates and trains us all as a nation 
to become better parents, partners, and most of all, to 
become better individuals’

*This Story of Change was originally published in the Pacific Women Annual 
Progress Report 2016 – 2017. All values are consistent with that reporting 
period. For the most up-to-date value of activities, visit our interactive map.

https://pacificwomen.org/key-pacific-women-resources/pacific-women-annual-progress-report-2016-2017/
https://pacificwomen.org/key-pacific-women-resources/pacific-women-annual-progress-report-2016-2017/
https://pacificwomen.org/map/

